MINUTES

NORTH LEBANON TOWNSHIP PARKS & RECREATION BOARD June 3, 2025

The regularly scheduled meeting of the North Lebanon Township Parks & Recreation Board was called to order at 7:00 PM by Vice Chair Uhrich at the North Lebanon Township Municipal Building located at 725 Kimmerlings Road, Lebanon PA. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The following members and Township staff were present:

Corey Uhrich Vice-Chair
Ryan Schmidt Member
Mark Grumbine Member
Audrey Blauch Member

Amber Royles-Eby Administrative Assistant

Absent: Dwayne Elder Chair

Also in attendance was Brandi Trumbo, recording secretary, Jim Cikovic, Karen Wolfe and Eric Paul, Township Residents.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC – None

<u>MEETING MINUTES</u> from April 1, 2025, are ready for action as the May meeting was cancelled. Vice Chair Uhrich asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes. Hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the minutes from April.

MOTION was made by Ryan and seconded by Audrey to approve the minutes from April 1, 2025. Motion approved unanimously.

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT REPORT – Amber Royles-Eby

Old Business - None

New Business

<u>Weaverland Conference - Disc Golf Fundraiser Event May 26, 2025</u> – This is the second year this event was held on Memorial Day at Lenni Lenape Park. This disc golf fundraiser event was held on behalf of the Weaverland Church Conference. All their proceeds go toward their church, a non-profit organization. The township received 79 signed waivers from all participants involved in the tournament, along with the rental of an outdoor pavilion for the entire day.

<u>Lions Lake Park Project Update</u> – Township staff installed the new 500 ft yellow fence topper

at the baseball field along Jay Street. The parking lots at Jay Street and Water Street were paved in mid-May, which also involved the installation of curb stops and line striping for both vehicle and boat parking.

<u>J-Rock Group</u> – Each year, the volunteer team from Lebanon Area Evangelical Free Church reaches out to the Township about potential opportunities for service within our community. This year they weeded and mulched the many different sections at Lion's Lake Park. We would like to thank them for their service!

<u>Thank-You Letter - Park Donation</u> – A letter of gratitude and appreciation was sent by the Township to Mr. I. Hershey Bare last week for the donation he gave to the Township. His donation went towards the cost of the new playground equipment at Lions Lake Park.

<u>Upcoming Park Projects</u> – Township staff will be repaving the boat ramp access drive. This is necessary because of the significant height difference between the boat ramp and the newly paved parking lot. The boat ramp was not part of the overall project.

The Township is considering ordering cement bollards to be placed at the beginning of the walking paths located along parking areas to prevent vehicles from driving on the paths. This has become a safety concern and would also prevent vehicles from creating ruts in the grassy areas.

We intend to apply for the Marcellus Shale Grant this fall, which will include paving and widening the walking path at Lion's Lake Park. Funds from this grant would be extremely helpful in covering the costs of the paving.

Pertinent Issues – None

PARKS & REC ACTIVITIES

All members were provided with Dave Leid's activity report and discussed for the month of April and May 2025.

With there being no more business brought before the Parks and Recreation Board; the meeting was adjourned at 7:11 P.M.

MOTION was made by Mark and seconded by Ryan to adjourn. Motion approved unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Brandi Trumbo Recording Secretary